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Dear Committee Members, 

As you are aware, the Strategic Plan of Action was shared with state personnel while attending 

LOSP in July 2023. Everyone was given a copy of the plan as well as their individual 

responsibilities. The plan was also shared with those not in attendance.  

In January/ February 2024 the committee contacted all concerned to determine if they were 

aware of their responsibilities, if having the SPA document helped guide them in serving TSO, if 

they had accomplished any of their goals or would do so by the end of the biennium, and if there 

were any suggestions for future revisions.  

The committee received positive feedback. Among the comments; 

• I think the material was well covered, shared and explained. 

• SPA has been helpful because it gives specific ways in which to work with AC’s and 

their respective chapters. 

• It is very much in line with what I am doing and gave me a reference point. 

• It has been helpful in that it made me aware of the many responsibilities related to my 

work with my committee. 

• It is a good blueprint for guiding me through my responsibilities. 

Most of the AC’s and Committee Chairs were excited about the Regional Area Workshops and 

expressed hopes that more members would come if training was closer to where they lived. A 

few expressed concerns that aspects of RAW might need to be looked at, such as not having 

enough members on their committee to cover all the workshops. Since the committee contacted 

them so early in their planning, state personnel were overall hopeful that worries would be 

resolved.   

The suggestions that were made for future revisions will be kept in a file to turn over to the 

incoming chair. 

A SPA card was developed to be given out to all incoming chapter presidents at their training as 

well as a document about SPA available in the Presidents’ Kit.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Emma Joven 

Emma Joven 

SPA Chair 2023-2025 

 

 


